
Testimony to Oppose Bill HB 3063 

 

To Whom It May Concern; 

 I am writing this letter out of grave concern for our medical freedoms being taken away.  The 

biggest threat to the health and well being of our children is this large vaccine schedule that has been 

implemented over the last 20 years!  We are seeing more autoimmune, autism, attention deficit 

problems and list the list goes on including childhood cancers.  The United States has one of the highest 

infant mortality rates even over third world countries, so we have ask ourselves are we helping our 

children or harming them?  I believe we are poisoning them with heavy metals, toxic chemicals and 

RNA/DNA of other humans and animals through vaccines.  (see the attachment of the list of ingredients 

in a vaccine) 

 If vaccines are so safe like the CDC wants you to believe then why are we not making the 

manufacturers, the doctors and nurses administering them liable for any adverse outcomes?  They are 

not without risk and the side affects are worse than the diseases/infections that people are being 

vaccinated for.  Chicken pox for example used to be a common illness that no one feared until the media 

hyped it up to be a dangerous illness and same with the measles.  In fact, these childhood illnesses 

protect us from certain cancers.  The sad part is no one is being educated about the truth of vaccines, 

not the doctors or the nurses who administer them really know what is in the vaccine and how it can 

harm a developing brain and nervous system and eventually trigger the immune system to attack the 

human body causing autoimmune disease. 

 Why have there not any studies to prove the safety and validity of vaccines?  Our children are 

being used for huge profits for the manufactures of these vaccines as well as the investors who have 

patents, like the CDC.  I feel it is a huge conflict of interest when the governing body that passes the laws 

to force someone into getting vaccines is the very person or business that is profiting from the sales!  

This needs to change!  I feel it is negligent for our state government to pass laws that harm children and 

families where they have no recourse for compensation for the loss of a child or permanent injury from 

vaccines.  I personally believe that you cannot put chemicals in the body and expect health to come out. 

A person can look at the history of diseases and see even on the CDC website that vaccines did 

not eradicate the illness it was refrigeration and sanitation practices that started the decline of these 

illnesses, not the vaccines.  Even Salk and Sabin the two inventors of the Polio virus admitted that the 

vaccine causes polio and warned people not to take the vaccine.  When the vaccine was introduced in 

1955 to school children there was a huge outbreak, but the media turned it around to scare people that 

they needed the vaccine to protect themselves instead of telling the true cause of the outbreak.  We live 

in this world today.  There is a great book I would recommend helping educate yourselves on the history 

of vaccines.  It is called the “Sanctity of the Human Blood” by Dr. Tim O’Shea.  He has studied vaccines 

for over 30 plus years. 

I hope you, the decision makers respect how others feel regarding this hot volatile topic.  No 

one should be forced to take a drug or vaccine against their beliefs whether it is religious, personal or 

medical.  We should all have a choice on our health care decisions, since we must live with the outcome.  

I have attached some resources to support my opinions.  I hope you will read them. 



  

 

 



 

 

 

 


